CLRC Finance Committee 

April 22, 2008
Via Conference Call
3:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library); Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), liaison.

Excused:  Mary Lou Caskey (Mid York Library System); Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System) 

Tom French called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m. 

1.
Minutes of the February 13, 2008 Finance Committee Meeting

The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded, and approved unanimously.

2.
Check & Deposit Register ending March 31, 2008
The Committee reviewed the Register for month-end March 31, 2008 and asked the following questions:

· Please explain the voided checks on the register:
· When Courtney went on maternity leave, she continued to work from home.  She took some CLRC checks and other supplies with her.  The voided checks were the ones that remained at the Council; she voided them in order for the checks to remain in sequence.
There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded, and approved unanimously.

3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending March 31, 2008
The Committee reviewed the Financial Reports ending March 31, 2008:

· Balance Sheet:  

· Membership dues have been received from Rome Research Laboratory.
· Deferred revenue represents income received but unearned through 3/31/2008.

· Courtney explained that although the money market interest is over budget the interest rates have dropped overall.
· Profit and Loss Statement:

· Income:

· Line 350.00:  Consortial database income:  there is a minimal difference between amounts billed to members and amounts paid to WALDO.

· Expenses:

· Personnel expense:  This is now under budget by $14,000 as the Admin assistant position was not filled until September 2007. 

· Line 510.23:  UPS Delivery:  this is under budget as activity has been less than anticipated.
· Line 510.72:  Upgrade funds have yet to be spent; Penelope explained that she will discuss how the funds will be used under New Business.
· Line 511.62:  A portion of the internet costs are covered by RBDB grant funds.
· Line 550.00:  There is minimal difference between the consortial database income and expense.

· Grants:

· DHP:  minimal change as of 03/31/08, monthly allocations for salaries & benefits have been made along with small travel expenses.
· HLSP:  What is Stat!Ref?  Penelope explained that it is a medical information database used by the hospital libraries.  The Stat!Ref renewal is usually received by May and paid in June.
· RBDB:  No change except that some equipment funds need to be spent.
· MISP: MISP expenses are paid for medical interlibrary loans as invoices are received from member libraries.

· LSTA:  The funds were spent by March 31, 2008; CLRC is now preparing the final report to ensure that the last 10% of funds will be received.
There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the March 31, 2008 Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Maureen Kays), seconded and approved unanimously.

4. Old Business 

· None
7. New Business

· PayPal
· Anna researched CLRC’s options to make the Council credit-card friendly.  After considering various credit card options, the Council thinks the best option is to get a PayPal account because there are no contracts, no monthly fees, and no set-up fee.  PayPal simply charges 2.9% per transaction.  The committee asked if there was a need to be credit-card friendly; Penelope explained that more members are asking for the facility, and it makes life much easier for some members when paying their membership dues. The committee asked for some questions to be answered, such as what reports will look like, and to ensure that our current banking arrangements with HSBC will enable frequent deposit of funds.  The committee recommended that Penelope proceed to research this further; she will call Margaret at the bank to check.
· Budget 2008-2009

· The committee discussed the budget; Penelope explained that she had increased the Digitization expense line to $3,500 because LSTA requires a 35% match on all contracts, and the Council is anticipating spending LSTA funds on a ContentDM license that costs $9,800.  
· There was discussion about part-time employees, pro-rating benefits, and the lack of funding for the DHP program.
· CLRC Access Database

· Penelope explained that the CLRC contact management database is badly in need of an upgrade.  She has found a reputable consultant who has determined the scope of the work; the funds for this have already been budgeted in this fiscal year.  She wanted to inform the committee how the funds will be spent.  The committee told her to proceed.
· New Committee members

· Pat Skelly has agreed to join the committee.
Meeting adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
Next Meeting:  May 15, 2008 at 2:00 p.m. at CLRC.
Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
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